Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces workshops to which all persons are invited.
DATES AND TIMES: Tuesday, January 27 2015, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.; Thursday, January 29, 2015, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACES: January 27: Pinellas County - Minnreg Hall, 6340 126th Avenue North, Largo, FL; January 29: Hillsborough County - TPepin Hospitality Centre, 4121 N. 50th Street, Tampa, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), would like you to join us for a new way to a better commute! FDOT will conduct two public workshops for the proposed new express toll lane system along the interstate highways in Tampa Bay called “Tampa Bay Express”. Tolled express lanes are being proposed on I-275, I-4, and I-75 in Hillsborough and Pinellas counties.
Two public workshops will be held; one in Pinellas County and one in Hillsborough County. These will be open-house style meetings with no formal presentation. All information displayed will be the same for both meetings. These public workshops will provide interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed express lanes. The draft Tampa Bay Express Master Plan and aerial concept plans will be available for review at the meetings. For more project information and to add your comments, please visit our website at www.tampabayexpress.com. FDOT representatives will be available to answer questions and take comments. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Sara Hall, Project Manager, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612-6456.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Lori Marable, Public Involvement Coordinator at (813)975-6405, 1(800)226-7220 or email: lori.marable@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ms. Sara Hall, Project Manager at 1(800)226-7220, (813)975-6173 or sara.hall@dot.state.fl.us.

